## PACIFIC ASSOCIATION OFFICIALS COMMITTEE REPORT

## BOARD OF ATHLETICS MEETING - May 18, 2010

As of April 25, 2010, there were 291 certified officials in the Pacific Association, consisting of 171 Association Level, 55 National Level, and 65 Master Level. In addition to these officials, we currently have 10 registered as Emeritus Officials. There are 57 additional officials who do not have 2010 USATF membership. These are being contacted regarding continued certification.

The selections have been made for the upcoming USATF Master Championship to be held at Sacramento State University on July 22 -25, 2010, and invitations were sent out to 107 officials for the event. Similarly, the selections for the Junior Olympics to be held July 27 to August 1, 2010 at Sacramento City College have been made and invitations conveyed to 157 certified officials. We have received some cancellations, but anticipate that we will have a full complement of officials for both events.

The committee is looking into the appointment of a marketing coordinator to assist in disseminating information to groups and individuals in an effort to implement the recruitment of new officials within our association. In that same vein, the recruitment brochure to be funded by the Association Grant received last December has been completed and will go to press within the next few days. We expect an initial printing of at least 1000 copies that will be made available throughout the association for distribution to prospective officials.

The annual meeting of the Officials Committee has been tentatively set for August 22, 2010 to be held on the campus of UC Davis. The time and location of the meeting will be published at our website.

Respectfully submitted,

John Murray, Chair Pacific Association Officials' Committee